

Ten Forty Times



DELMAR, NEW YORK

NOVEMBER 1956

CommanderGeorge R. Schreck	2nd Vice-CommanderHarry Wendel
lst Vice-CommanderMorton Lilly	3rd Vice-CommanderPaul Devio
AdjutantRaymond Brownell	Finance OfficerWayne Stearns

MEETINGS: November meetings are on the 5th and 19th, the first and third Mondays, as usual. The Executive Committee meeting is on Monday, November 12th. The last meeting featured Bert Jablon, our Community Ambassador, and the attendance was 17 members. You can understand how embarrassing this is for your post and the speaker. Please attend all meetings, if possible, but especially on those nights when a guest is invited to present a program.

THANKSGIVING DANCE - NOVEMBER 17TH: Jimmie Leyden and his seven-piece orchestra again will play for a dance on the 17th. Bill Hazell is chairman, and the time is 10:00 P.M. to 2:00 A.M. No admission price, as usual.

AIR FORCE BAND: We think one of the post's potential efforts for this year will be of tremendous importance to the post and community. At great expense, we have been able to secure the 100 piece official U. S. Air Force Band, with the Singing Sergeants, for April 25, 1957. At the meeting of November 5th, this will be presented to the membership for approval.

VOTE: "To uphold and defend the Constitution of the United States of America." As veterans and Legionnaires, we have all defended the Constitution. Now again it is our obligation. Our American heritage is the right to vote as we choose. Legionnaires, VOTE Tuesday, November 6th!! -- Commander Bob Schreck.

DUES IMPORTANT: The national Legion dues are going up 25ϕ this month. Your post dues, however, will remain the same. This means that after November 10th, we will be required to remit \$2.75 for each member to the county for national and state dues and magazine instead of the usual \$2.50. SO, if you pay your dues before November 10th, the post will profit by \$.25 per member. Send your \$5.00 to Harry Wendel, 69 Palmer Avenue, Delmar or leave it at the post. Harry would like to know of any changes of address, either your own or a friend's if you happen to know it. We have 225 paid-up members to date.

The CHICKEN-BARBECUE-DANCE was very well attended. Over 200 members and guests had a fine dinner and a lively evening.

QUESTIONS: Looking ahead to next fall, the questions are Clambake or Steak Roast, ladies or not, at Sunset Park or at the post, and so on. Express your opinions at the next meeting, so plans can be made.

THE FLAG will be flying at the new St. Thomas's Catholic School soon, and the Blanchard Post was privileged to donate it.

A TESTIMONIAL DINNER for our Judge-Advocate, Don Gallagher, was held on October 25th. Don was presented with a portable television set and a certificate of merit for ths many years of loyal service.

A ROLLER-SKATING PARTY for about 25 children of the Albany Home for Children is again being arranged by Mike Norton for sometime in November. Volunteers with autos please contact Mike and offer your services.

* Editorial Staff: Herb Drew, Harold Williams, Edward Waldron *